June 2019

Dear Pastor and Brethren:

I address you once again with profound joy to share the progress of God's work here in the Dominican Republic. My wife and I thank the Lord very much for allowing us to invest all these years of work in favor of all those who have been saved and of all those who have trained to serve the Lord.

The work is always very intense and demanding because of the great need of the Gospel. Lately, I have been preaching in several churches, not only in Spanish, but also in congregations where the Gospel is preached in Creole due to the high number of Haitians on the island. The Lord is allowing Haitian churches to start all over the country. In the last several months, I have had the opportunity to win several Haitians to Christ using an interpreter.

Another reason for the intense work is the need for workers. At this present time, there are several churches without a pastor, and although workers are being trained, there are never enough. We must always be helping these churches in the preaching of the Word.

Thanks to all those who prayed for our Spring Program "And Ye Shall Be Witnesses" (Acts 1:8). This year, the Lord gave us the wisdom and grace to pray for a week from 6:30 a.m. to 7:30 a.m. before the program. We could see the hand of the Lord work. During the last 3 months, we saw 135 people receive Christ as their Saviour, and several were baptized. We have given an effective follow-up to all who visited the church during the program.



One of the services during the Spring Program with some of the people who attended

"For I am not ashamed of the gospel of Christ: for it is the power of God unto salvation to every one that believeth to the Jew first, and also to the Greek." Romans 1:16





An urgent prayer request for our church is that God would protect us from crime. Several brothers have been assaulted in the past months. A new convert was assaulted and wounded with a knife; the thumb of her right hand, by the mercy of God, was not amputated. Another young man has been robbed twice, and another one was assaulted in front of the church property. Please pray for our safety, because instead of being intimidated, we understand that the delinquency is the result of the lack of the Gospel in men's hearts.

Thank you again for your faithful support during these years. Your financial investment and your prayers have sustained us and have contributed to our being faithful to our call to serve our great God. Glory to Him forever!

Prayer Requests

- 1. Pray for the safety of the brethren in the face of crime.
- 2. Pray for the new believers.
- 3. Continue to pray for US \$140,000 for the purchase of the church property.
- 4. Pray for the churches that do not have a pastor.

Because Jesus Christ lives,

Andrés R. & Dora Amorós

Andrés R. and Dora Amorós Your Missionaries in the Dominican Republic Philippians 1:6